

WEEKLY BULLETIN 27 February 2018 Volume 58 - Issue 31





Pres Phil Brown

DG Stephen Hill

ADG David Bisiker

RI Pres Ian Riseley

Bulletin editors: Yvonne Young and Issa Shalhoub

Club's Website and Club's Facebook

February is Peace and Conflict Prevention/Resolution Month

Tonight: Mark Brantingham; 'Yumaro Group Disability Services'

Five Minuter: Ken Matthews

Introduction: Rob Powell Vote of Thanks: Glenn Rowen

Fellowship: Simon Brown and Robin Cantrill

Future Programs:

MARCH IS ROTARY'S WATER AND SANITATION MONTH

6 Mar: TBA

Five Minuter: Brian Morrison Introduction: Trevor Schofield Vote of Thanks: Leonie Smith

Fellowship: George Chittick and Clive Cross

13 Mar: Val Tranter, Julie Collins (Head of Department, Horticulture and Floristry, College of Design and Technology)and Teagan Johnson and Ryan

Mallard, Students Five Minuter: John Payne Introduction: Ali Tyquin Vote of Thanks: Dale Wilford

Fellowship: Dick Crouch and Peter Culham

If a member nominated for a duty is unable to fulfil this function, or DOES NOT WISH TO DO IT, PLEASE arrange a replacement and or let the Bulletin editor know.

PLEASE NOTIFY apologies and guests to **Ed Zonneveldt** on 0407 958 516,

edzonneveldt1@optusnet.com.au

by no later than 12 noon on Tuesday.

BIRTHDAYS:

4 Mar; Kerry Hozack, 5 Mar; Mary Sawyer. ANNIVERSARIES:

28 Feb; Kerry and John Hozack.

Club's Calendar		
2-3 Mar	Fri-Sat	Milton Show
2 Man		Rotary Foundation
3 Mar 10:00-15:30	Sat	Seminar, Bomaderry
10:00-15:30		Bowling Club
17 Mar	Sat	BOF Ball
23-25 Mar	Fri-Sun	D istrict C onference
		Mittagong
1 Apr	Sun	Easter Sunday
10 Apr	Tues	Club Anniversary
1 May	BowelCare commences	
J		D istrict A ssembly
5-6 May	Sat-Sun	Batemans Bay High
·		School
		Stage set-up,
5 May	Sat	Entertainers, Civic
J		Centre
11-19 May	Fri-Sat	Entertainers
18-20 May	Fri-Sun	RYPEN Camp, Mogo
·		Stage pull-down,
20 May	Sun	Entertainers, Civic
J		Centre
27 May	Sun	Swap Meet
•	G .	Army band – Dinner
2 Jun	Sat	Show
24 June	Bo	welCare concludes
26 June	Tues	Club Changeover
1 July	Sun	District Changeover
20-23 Sept		Under Didthul
-		

Meeting's Report; 20 February 2018

President Phil Brown opened the meeting welcoming members and guests Ian Tibbles and Ted Neaves.

John Payne - Secretary report - various emails and mail including the boundaries of the new proposed district we are in area 6 in the district and to have an Area Grosvenor, nomination for Emergency Services awards are now open.

Ross Wade - Treasurer donations, have been organised from the sale of the Christmas; \$3,740 to the local ambulance and \$3,740 the Milton Renal Unit.

Vocational Director **Rhondda Purtell** informed members that the recipient for the Max Bayliss Award has been selected, recipient to be announced shortly.

Club Service **Craig Saunders** – Steak Bar - BBQ roster has been sent around. **PDG Glenn Wran** will be attending PETS on Craig's behalf.

Leonie Smith gave an update on the Blessing of The Fleet sponsorship money.





Five-minuter speech given by **Emile Jansen.** Emile spoke on the Phoneanic/Greek/Roman and Alexander the Great and how if the conflict had gone differently it would of changed the course of history. Emile gave a interesting a version and in depth account of this period in history during this BC period. Then Emile stated that history seems to repeat itself time and time again.

Issa Shalhoub then gave the members a drive through the new Club website, after watching an EndPolio video from Rotary International.

Thank You Yvonne Young for the meeting's report.

End of Report.

Thank You John Hozack for generously printing the Bulletin, every week for the last few years, for the members not on email and for the guests.

Volunteer writer(s) needed, please.

Recently I haven't sent any articles to the Times nor to the Local Express, because I have been sending a weekly article for the last four to five years and I need a break.

We are missing out on valuable exposure (publicity), which in turn can entice community members to join our Club after seeing or reading about what we do, our local achievements, our goals and what we do for our youth, for example. I have been quite busy with publishing the Bulletin, Facebook, Website, record keeping, writing the yearly history of our Club, organising and publishing the Club Changeover Bulletin, photographer, preparing and printing certificates-awards, sending emails to members when asked, Christmas Tress advertising, monthly publishing-editing 'Rotary On The Move' ... I need a break.

We have around 40 guest speakers per year plus events such as the yearly ones BOF, Swap Meet, Business Award, ... these speakers and events are not shared with the local communities for the lack of publicity.

With our current membership it will take each member to write ONE article for the Times and Local Express per year, all we need is a couple of paragraphs, without worrying about spelling-grammar, send your article to me and I forward it on with a pic that I will continue to take for the website, Facebook, our records, Changeover Bulletin ...

Do we need to have a roster or will a volunteer or volunteers will put his or their hands up?

Please consider my suggestion and let me know.

If you have any other-different suggestions, please let me know.